THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

JULY 17, 2012
SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF CHANGE ORDER 2.1 CENTRAL HARDIN HVAC PHASE 3
ISSUE:  The Board needs to approve change orders 2.1 on Central Hardin HVAC replacement
FACTS:
Knights Mechanical discovered that the main ductwork in the large gym at Central Hardin was not insulated.  The concern was that condensation may form as a result of un-insulated ductwork and could cause a problem to the gym floor.  Shrout-Tate-Wilson (STW), the mechanical engineering firm for this project sent a request for proposal to insulate the ductwork with bubble wrap r-4 insulation.  The proposal came in at around $185,000.  

STW proposed a second scheme to provide main air flow with an alternate return grill alignment and sent out a second request for pricing.  This proposal came in at $122,489.  

A third design was sent to Knights Mechanical for pricing and the price came in at $46,283.60.  STW and Larry Gream have both reviewed this price and agree this is the best solution to correct the un-insulated ductwork issue.  (See attached letter from Larry Gream and proposal from Knights Mechanical).

RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE CHANGE ORDER 2.1 FOR THE HARDIN CENTRAL HVAC REPLACEMENT PHASE 3 PROJECT IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF $46,283.60. 
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE CHANGE ORDER 2.1 FOR THE HARDIN CENTRAL HVAC REPLACEMENT PHASE 3 PROJECT IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF $46,283.60.
